

Minister for Environment; Disability Services Deputy Leader of the Legislative Council

Our Ref:

Senator Peter Whish-Wilson Chair Senate Environment and Communications References Committee PO Box 6100 Parliament House CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Senator Whish-Wilson

INQUIRY INTO THE WASTE AND RECYCLING INDUSTRY IN AUSTRALIA

Thank you for your letter to the Premier, Hon Mark McGowan MLA, dated 25 August 2017 inviting the Government of Western Australia to provide a submission to the Senate Environment and Communications Reference Committee's inquiry into the Waste and Recycling Industry.

I am pleased to provide a submission in response to the Committee's Terms of Reference.

Should you require further information, please contact Ms Sarah McEvoy, Executive Director, Strategic Policy and Programs, Department of Water and Environmental Regulation at or on .

Yours sincerely

Hon Stephen Dawson MLC
MINISTER FOR ENVIRONMENT

Att 1 1 OCT 2017